
Hail from the Princess – Lady Brenda Meadows 

Hello Ladies - It’s hard to believe I am writing this in the midst of summer.  
The days do fly by, don’t they?  I hope all of you are getting some good 
relaxing time and regenerating for the time we will be back at court, visiting 
with one another and working to help the children.  One of my highlight 
times was actually last May when I had the opportunity to attend Grand 

Council in Kalamazoo.  For those of you who have never attended a Grand Council I highly 
recommend it.  For those of you who have attended you already know what a great experience it 
is.  It is a chance to reconnect with friends and acquaintances you made in the past and to share 
experiences and new ideas with them. I think one of the things that impressed me the most was 
observing and interacting with our Grand Officers – both those currently in line and those who 
have earned the status of Past Grand High Priestess.  Our Ladies show such a dedication to 
Ladies Oriental Shrine, still working to keep our organization successful and vibrant. Some are 
overcoming physical challenges but are there with love in their hearts and a smile on their faces.  
We have that same camaraderie in our court.  When I look around the court I am so pleased to 
see how many long time members and Past High Priestesses we have who participate and help us 
stay successful. Thank you.  To our new members, welcome aboard, we’re so pleased to have 
you with us.  If you have any questions or suggestions to make please let us know.  As we say at 
the end of our meetings – “This is a great court” 


